	
	Charter House

	
	Parkway

	
	Welwyn Garden City

	
	Herts

	
	AL8 6JL

	
	Switchboard:  01707 390855

	
	Fax: 01707 361286


23rd May 2008

To:  PBC Leads

Dear All,

Re:  Developing primary care premises

As you know, the PCT has approved a paper setting out the process for developing primary care premises.  Funding for these developments is within the baseline budgets of PBC Groups and you have been asked to identify a reasonable sum to meet new commitments and participate in the process of approving proposed developments.

The PCT will support you in carrying out this responsibility by providing:

1. Monthly meetings of the two primary care premises committees for West Herts and East & North Herts – these provide the forum for the initial stage of the processing of applications to develop primary care premises

2. Estates management expertise from the estates management team (David James, Jane Lane and Donna Brydon) – this provides a resource of expertise on which you can draw

3. Further management support provided by your Assistant Director of Commissioning and their PBC Support Team with overall co-ordination of the process to ensure consistency being provided by Suzanne Novak  

A Resource Pack comprising:

4. A clear process (paper attached) – this provides information on the application process and criteria to be used in evaluating applications

5. Information on the current state of primary care premises in the form of a baseline assessment carried out by the District Valuer – the disk is held by the estates management team but you will be given a hard copy very shortly by your Assistant Director of Commissioning.  It should be noted that there are some discrepancies in this information which we have picked up during quality assurance and the list of these discrepancies with our suggested corrections will also be provided to you.  This is provided in case you want the detail.

6. Information regarding the currently known aspirations of practices to develop their premises

You are now asked to:

1. Ensure you have informed your Assistant Director of Commissioning (Nicky/Suzanne) of your representative to sit on your PCT Primary Care Premises Committee or that you are establishing your own Premises Committee 

2. Set your proposed budget for primary care premises development and agree this with Tad Woroniecki from the Finance Department

3. Expand your Commissioning Plans over time to integrate your planned developments in primary care based on your service plans and the information we have made available to you and drawing on the expertise/management resource available.  This will help your representative on the PCT Primary Care Premises Committee to work with you to ensure proposals are effectively assessed for “strategic fit” in your PBC locality.

4.  Work with us using the agreed approach to develop primary care premises across Hertfordshire

If you have any questions or concerns please contact your Assistant Director of Commissioning, Nicky Poulain or Suzanne Novak in the first instance.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Parker

Director of Primary Care and Service Redesign


